
 

Hay and Surrounding Area Monthly Updates. 
 

 
 

 

NMT officer  PCSO 8057 Helen Scott  

Date: November 1st 2018  Report for October 2018. 

Neighbourhood area: Hay on Wye Neighbourhood Policing Team area (NPT) 

 
Priorities: For November and December 2018 
 

 

- Halloween and Bonfire celebrations - During the Halloween and Bonfire celebrations, 

officers are increasing patrols in their communities to reassure people and to enable us to react 

quickly to anyone who uses Halloween or bonfire night as an excuse to commit anti-social 

behaviour. Some of our residents do worry when trick or treaters knock the door. While we do not 

want to spoil people’s enjoyment, we also don’t want it to get out of hand and cause people to feel 

threatened in their own home.  

 

- The 5th November - Bonfire Night also known as Guy Fawkes or Firework Night is another chance 

to enjoy a party or to go to an organised firework display. The fire service has asked that we 

emphasise that an organised display is the safest way to enjoy fireworks.  They are also lots of fun!! 

                                  

- Always make sure your pets are safe at home in a quiet place.  They can be very frightened by the 

noise and could be injured by bonfires and fireworks.  

 

- Scams - Breconshire neighbourhood policing team are continuing to warn local communities about 

the rise in telephone scams in the county, particularly scams targeting the elderly. Information has 

been received relating to scam callers who have been reporting to be from HMRC and have been 

targeting individuals in the south and west of the county. 

- Op Santa- Be safe and nice to all this Christmas. With Christmas fast approaching we’re 

launching our annual Operation SANTA (Safe and Nice to All). Dyfed Powys  is a safe place with 

low crime, but during the festive celebrations it’s easy to forget to take sensible steps to keep 

ourselves and our loved ones safe. You can expect to see your local officers out and about on the 

streets as we increase our patrols to keep your area safe over Christmas.Throughout December we 

will be giving you crime prevention advice on how to enjoy Christmas safely. For a daily dose of 

crime prevention advice, a behind the scenes look at policing during Christmas and a bit of festive 

fun, look out for our Facebook #OpSanta advent calendar on www.facebook.com/DPPPolice.  For 

more top crime prevention tips follow us on twitter @DyfedPowys and @ (ADD NPT TWITTER 

ACCOUNT). Use #OpSanta to join the conversation. 

http://www.facebook.com/DPPPolice


 
 

  

 

 

 
 
October 2018 : 
 
Call Received – 139 
Crimes Recorded – 22 (inc Theft, Shoplift, Harrassment, Cannabis, Flytipping) 
 

 

 

 

Please be aware that if you have any information or concerns in the area I can be contacted on 101 (ask for 8057) or 

helen.scott@dyfed-powys.pnn.police.uk. 

 

 


